All members of Council with the exception of Councilman James R. Gossom were present at the November meeting when Mayor Gertrude Bean

opened it with a Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes of the October 19 Public Hearing (Joint) with the Haymarket Town Council and the Haymarket Planning Commission were read and approved. The Treasurer reported a balance of \$39,948.19 in the General Account and \$95.67 in Revenue Sharing at the end of October, 1987. Councilman Richard Bird made a motion to pay the following bills;

1. Gossom's Hardware, Items for Police Dept. \$128.91
2. HOLLADAY'S MARKET (GAS, POLICE CRUISER) \$80.05
3. Manassas Car Wash (Washing Police Cruiser) 4.75

4, COUNTY OF PRINCE WILLIAM (RADIO, REPAIR, POL. C. \$ 30.00

This was seconded by Councilman William Utz and unanimously approved in a roll call vote.

ZONING AMENDMENTS:

Mayor Bean read the Ordinance to Amend the Zoning Ordinance, submitted to her by Lorene Payne and also read the list of proposed Zoning Amendments which a Joint Public Hearing was held on October 19, 1987. Bird made a motion that the amendments to the Zoning Ordinance be adopted, seconded by Councilwoman Terri Freeborn, and unanimously approved. Bird also made a motion to let Lorene Payne incorporate the two sets of amendments into code, this was seconded by Councilman Fewell Melton and unanimously approved.

JEFFERSON ST. DITCH

Richard Bird mentioned at the meeting that we are getting action from the Highway Dept. regarding the bad ditch on Jefferson St. It was decided to wait a little longer before Mr. Smith files a Mandamus on this.

DISABLE AMERICAN VETERANS

Several gentlemen representing the Disabled American Veterans, were at the Council Meeting and presented a letter to Mayor Bean, which she read. They asked permission to put a sign up at the entrance to Town on Harrover's property with the name of their group on it and also the auxiliary. Bird made a motion that they be allowed to put the sign up and no fee would be charged, this was seconded by Utz and unanimously approved.

Charlotte Adams of the Activities Committee spoke on the upcoming Christmas Program in the Town to be on Dec. 12, from 2-4 p.m. She also said this year they would like to have a house decorating contest. The Town will sponsor the insurance for this. Bird made a motion to give them \$150. (One Hundred and fifty)dollars of the Activities Committee funds and also approved the house decorating contest, this was seconded by Melton and unanimously approved. The motion to sponsor the insurance for the day was made by Bird, seconded by Crouch and approved.

CARRY OUT RESTAURANT

Robin Hartle spoke to Council about the procedure her and her husband Greg would follow in regardes to opening a carry- out restaurant in the old Bank Building on Washington St.

MAYOR BEAN

The Mayor announced that she had written a letter to the Prince William County Service Authority about the gentlemen who got a free

sewer hook-up but does not live in the Town.

She also mentioned that she had received a letter from the Dept. of Housing and Urban Development and the Town of Haymarket had been turned down for the present time in regards to getting water into Town, Bird said it was the first try and the Town could try again.

Olga Johnson spoke to the Mayor about Evergreens being put in the barrels on Washington St. and informed her that she wants local businesses

to water them.

COUNCIL MEMBERS

Councilwoman Terri Freeborn made a motion asking that a letter could be sent to the proper authorities stating that the Town was opposed to the proposed landfill, Bird seconded it and it was approved. Mr. Smith mentioned sending one also to Dr. Florance of the Health Dept. Letters were going to be sent to the Board of County Supervisors, the State Water Control Board and Dr. Florance. Freeborn also wanted to know before the Christmas activities on Dec. 12, if they could trim the bushes back at Town Hall. This was approved.

Councilman Melton asked that a letter be sent to Bernard Bolt

about trimming the trees on his property.

Councilman Utz made a motion that flowers be sent to the funeral

home for Mason Pickett, seconded by Bird and approved.

Councilman Crouch mentioned that there was a problem with parking at the new Restaruant in Town. People parking in front of it were backin onto Washington St., which might cause an accident. EXECUTIVE SESSION

At 9 p.m., Fewell Melton made a motion under Section 2.1-344 of the Code of Virginia to go into Executive Session to discuss Personnel Matters. REGULAR SESSION:

At 9;23 p.m., Fewell Melton made a motion to go back into Regular Session.

ADJOURNED:

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9;25 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLY SUBMITTED:

DOROTHY KEILER', TOWN CLERK

APPROVED:

ERTRUDE BEAN, MAYOR